


 

President’s Annual Report 2013-2014
Dear Members,

Albert Einstein described insanity as “doing the same thing over and over again and expecting 
different results”.

Following the disappointment of the previous financial year, your new Board has taken a different, 
more professional approach towards the operation of our club. We have adopted the positive attitude 
of “looking forward – never back” with a clear vision of the future path we need to follow.

The focus is on improved legislative governance procedures. All current, active policies are being 
reviewed and new policies are being created and activated. 

We gained a new Director in David Sarah at the last Board elections and have created three sub-
groups from within the Board i.e. Finance, Entertainment and Operations. Directors appointed to 
each sub-group meet monthly with relevant staff members from which recommendations are made to 
the full Board for consideration and decision.

The benefit of these sub-groups has been to allow attention at monthly Board meetings to be 
focussed on important and/or critical matters and the streamlining of meeting procedures.

During the year we lost the services of two long-serving Directors in Barry Hehir and John Power. 
Both members have contributed a great deal over the last fifteen years to the operations of our club, 
and I thank them both on behalf all members for their efforts.

During the financial year, our Directors completed mandatory Club Director training in Finance for 
Club Boards, and Director Foundation and Management Collaboration. This involved a two-day 
training seminar, and the completion of several lengthy module assignments.

Our Secretary/Manager, Adam McIntyre also completed accreditation in Certificate IV in Frontline 
Management, and all administration staff have received training in their various areas of expertise. 
Training will continue for all staff.

Additionally, all Directors travelled extensively [at their own cost] to many other club venues around 
the Riverina and beyond in an effort to gather vital information about the club industry. The Board 
split into groups and spent an entire week gaining a valuable insight into the operations of other 
clubs.

The Board is currently in the final stages of developing a five-year Strategic Plan under the guidance 
of a trained Facilitator. This will allow us to focus our attention and efforts on the critical issues which 
will see our club recover fully and return to its former status.

On your behalf, I thank Adam and his staff for their dedicated service to our club, and to all our Board 
Directors for their outstanding and selfless contribution and commitment during the year. It is 
sometimes difficult for members to understand and appreciate the level of voluntary commitment 
made by your Directors to our club.

Mid-year we were forced to replace our Caterers Matt and Lauren Oates, who made a business            
decision to take up an attractive offer with the Wagga Commercial Club. We wish Matt and Lauren all 
the best for the future.

In their place we have contracted AtoZ Catering. This group enjoys successful catering                   
arrangements with the Wagga Rules Club and the Griffith Exies Club and offers an affordable and 
pleasant dining experience at our club. With the support of members and visitors we look forward to 
a long and successful relationship with Kenneth and his staff.
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We were also forced to replace our Functions Co-ordinator Molly-Jean Hulands during the year. 
Molly has chosen to take up further study opportunities at university in Wagga, and we thank her for 
her efforts during her short time with us.

A very enthusiastic Sarah Morriss has taken over the reins in the Functions and Events role. She has 
already revamped many out-dated procedures and will continue to work closely with Adam and the 
Board to strengthen our entertainment program.

Financially, we have improved our performance by over $300,000 during the financial year. We still 
suffered a relatively small trading loss of $14,934 but as you will read in the Notes to the Financial 
Statement there were, as expected, some extraordinary payments relative to the administration         
period which denied us a trading profit for the year.

Our mandatory community donation through ClubGRANTS for the year was $9,673.36 and was           
allocated as follows: Anzac Day breakfast $3,378.36, Leeton Town Band $900, Lions Club of Leeton 
$500, MS Australia $750, Leeton VRA Rescue Club $800, Rotary Club of Leeton Central $750,            
Leeton Jockey Club $500, St Vincent DePaul Society $750, Murrami Public School P&C $350,  
Whitton Public School P&C $350, Leeton Early Learning Centre $500 and Leeton Eisteddfod Society 
$145.

The Board identified 2013/14 as a year of consolidation in our business and we believe that we have 
achieved that goal. 2014/15 has been targeted as a year to improve our financial performance. We 
are however acutely aware of our continued commitment to our secured and unsecured creditors 
who threw us a life-line during the administration process last year.

With the continued support of our shareholders we will aspire to achieve a profitable result for our 
members in the coming year.

BARRY GREATZ
President
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Secretary Manager’s Report
The last financial year was targeted as one of consolidation and with due diligence and close 
attention to expenditure, this goal has been achieved by your Board and Management.

A focus on training and education has led to both Staff and your Board of Management developing a 
strong understanding of the core revenue drivers of the business. This has led to some changes in 
Club methodologies to provide a greater focus on commercial viability.

Wages were a key area targeted for reduction and good reductions were achieved. This will not 
mean an end to the Club identifying further long term wage reduction strategies and the Board and 
Management are working towards identifying further areas for significant savings without losing        
focus regarding customer service standards. Although current wage ratios are now within acceptable 
industry standards, there is further work to be done to ensure the long term sustainability of our 
venue.

As identified as a key platform for ongoing viability, the Club has commenced work on an alfresco 
gaming area to bring our venue into line with accepted industry facility offerings. Work is scheduled 
to be completed by the end of the calendar year and so far progress is on schedule.

Price reviews regarding all facets of Club operations continue in an effort to drive revenue to viable 
levels. It is a priority focus for the Club to ensure its ongoing longevity through these strategies.

Thanks must go to the Board of Directors for their tireless efforts throughout the year. I cannot thank 
them enough for their efforts in what has been at times a challenging and confronting task.               
Balancing all stakeholders’ needs in the past 12 months has indeed been a challenge but one that I 
feel the Board has met through diligence, communication and good governance. The Board has            
undergone extensive training to assist them with the enormous challenge of seeing the Leeton           
Soldiers Club through these difficult times.

I also thank our staff members who for the past 12 months have experienced a time of uncertainty 
and significant change and handled it with composure and professionalism. Several senior staff have 
commenced the process of undergoing further education opportunities to assist them in their roles. 
This investment in education and training will stand the Club in good stead into the future. Our aim is 
to be at the forefront of employers within our community and a leader in customer service offerings 
within our region.

Compliance with ever changing legislation will remain one of the great challenges for those involved 
in the Club Industry and I congratulate our Board for meeting the challenge head on. It should not be 
underestimated just how much the landscape has changed in the last 10 years and our Club is just 
starting out on what will be a long journey to meet the requirements of running a not for profit         
organisation within the complex boundaries of multi layered Government legislations. These             
legislative confines will have an impact on what has been traditionally acceptable for the Club to         
offer the Community, but ever changing legislation will require the Club to change the way things are 
done to ensure compliance.

Recently introduced Risk Based Licensing will impact Club finances should venues choose to          
continue traditional Club trading hours. The “choice” to operate past midnight will incur an             
automatic $2500-$5000 increase to the tariff imposed on the Club to continue to hold a license. 
Should a Club be found in breach of any legislation and incur a “strike”, the venue loading             
capacity, combined with trading hours could see the Clubs license costs climb to $16500.              
Currently there are no fees for a Club to maintain its licenses. This is but one example of the        
complex scenarios in which Registered Clubs now operate. Times have changed and will             
continue to change and it is vital that the Club continues to evolve to ensure compliance so that we 
can continue to provide services for our community.
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Thank you to all the Members and visitors who throughout the year supported our Club. It has been 
a year of targeted consolidation and these goals have been met. We continue down the path of 
rebuilding our Club and this challenge will continue to present a raft of issues that need attention. 

I am confident that we have the resources at hand to meet all challenges that will be presented and 
continue on the journey of returning our Club to a position of commercial viability that will see us 
remain a vital member of the Leeton Community for many years to come. Your ongoing support is a 
vital element in helping us overcome these challenges.

ADAM MCINTYRE
Secretary Manager

02 LSC Annual Report  2012-
13

02 LSC Annual Report  2012-
13

05 LSC Annual Report 2014-15























































 

LEETON SOLDIERS’ CLUB SQUASH CLUB
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 15th SEPTEMBER 2014

PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Welcome and thank you for attending our Annual General Meeting.

While the Committee continues to efficiently plan and run the competitions, championships and other 
special events, the Squash Club’s player numbers have fallen over the last 2 competitions. While 
there are many reasons we lose players and not all are controllable, equally there will be ways to 
improve player satisfaction and this is something the incoming Committee will need to review.

The Committee
Once again my thanks go to the outgoing Leeton Soldiers’ Club Squash Club Committee for the 
support they have provided me throughout the year and the great job they have done in organising 
the Competitions, Club Championships, Club Practice, Junior Squash, Publicity, Drinks Fridge, Club 
Amenities, Professional Coaching Clinics, etc.

Maintenance and Cleaning
Our thanks go to the Soldier’s Club staff; cleaning procedures implemented now ensure that we 
have clean courts at the start of competition each week and routine maintenance issues are     
handled in a timely manner. A Committee working bee repaired the unsightly, damaged mesh at the 
back of the courts. At the same time other minor repairs were carried out, flickering fluoro lights 
changed and the high areas of the courts thoroughly cleaned down.

Finances
After donating our funds to the Soldier’s Club when it went into administration last year, the        
Committee has focused on rebuilding our finances and consolidating our position. The new format 
Treasurer’s Report now captures more of the activities of our ancillary cash accounts to give us a 
better understanding of our true financial position. Treasurer Brian Troy’s report will show how we 
have managed to almost double our Closing Retained Profits, with $6,272 at the end of the 
Financial Year. 

Raffle Nights organised by Brian Troy have allowed us to raise $859.40, funds which the           
Committee will earmark for Squash Club facility upgrades or other special needs.

Membership
During the year we grew our membership by 18 to 71 (68 paid up members and 3 Life Members). 
However numbers of competition players fell away at the end of the financial year and into the new 
year; rebuilding numbers will need to be a focus of the new Committee.

Junior Squash
Junior numbers have fluctuated from 27 to 33 and back to 27 at the end of June. Our Junior 
Development programs are critical to the Squash Club’s long term survival and our junior players 
need to be actively supported and nurtured. Many thanks go to the Committee members and players 
who helped to coach and maintain the programs throughout the year.

Special Activities
The Club Championships were well supported and keenly contested last year and congratulations 
go to Nicholas Naimo in winning his first Championship title and Natasha Spyott (ne Dunn) in      
winning her 4th Championship Title.

Congratulations also to Leeton High School squash players who made it to Riverina selection (Claire 
& Sarah Quinlivan, Esther & Siarne Deeves and Jonte Schmetzer), Combined High School Team 
selection and finishing third in the State knockout (Claire & Sarah, Esther & Siarne), and  Individual 
State selection to play in the Trans-Tasman series in Brisbane (Claire & Sarah). Based on her strong 
performance, Sarah was then selected in the Under 15 Australian Team.

I thank you all for your attention and I have pleasure in tabling the Leeton Soldiers’ Club Squash 
Club President’s Report for 2013-2014.

DAVID SARAH
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LEETON SOLDIERS CLUB  MEN’S BOWLS 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

I extend my thanks to a dedicated and enthusiastic committee who have the long term interests of 
LSC Men’s Bowls at heart.  I thank all LSC Men’s Bowling members who have supported and 
participated in formal competition events, social events, working bees and or in any other way that 
has contributed to a successful year for LSC Men’s Bowls.

A very sincere thanks must be extended to our major sponsors, The Golden Apple,  Lillypilly
Wines, Lion Nathan, HRD, Breed & Hutchinson and Irrigation Specialists.

I thank Garry Pengelly for his commitment as Green Keeper.  He has prepared first class bowling 
surfaces.  This high standard attracts many positive comments from visiting bowlers.  Thanks Paul 
Hughes for your voluntary support and help to Garry.

LSC hosted the Zone 8 No 6 Pennants finals.  The positive feedback was testimony  to the high 
standard of our club and its facilities.  Similarly the Bank Holiday Carnival was once again very 
successful.

All Club Championships have or are in the process of being completed.  Congratulations to all  
winners and thanks to all participants.

Wednesday jackpot bowls have continued to be very popular and successful.  Saturday social 
bowls continued with new initiatives,  eg more mixed days, more BBQ’s and more buddy days.  
These and other initiatives are popular to members and visitors.

The Pennant season was not without its challenges.  Success was mixed.  We are anticipating a 
more successful 2015 Pennant Season.  Thanks selectors, it is a hard job.

We, LSC Men’s Bowls as a sub club thank the Manager and Board of Directors for their continued 
and necessary support.

I invite other LSC members and Leeton citizens, young and old, to come along and join in for a fun 
time in the game of lawn bowl’s.  It is a most enjoyable social sport for all ages and gender.

Thank you all.

GREG CAFFERY
President LSC Men’s Bowls
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LEETON SOLDIERS CLUB WOMEN BOWLS 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT 30 JUNE 2014

 
I am so very pleased to be writing this report. We have not had clear sailing at all this year, in fact 
our troubles have been the catalyst in making us sit up and take notice and pull together for the 
betterment of our Club. We are without a doubt an aging club but I look at all that experience and 
draw on it so that we always move forward. We are happily enjoying our bowls and the                     
camaraderie this wonderful sport offers.

Every member of the committee plays her part extremely well and I thank Joan Watson our 
Secretary for her thoroughness and the attention to detail that Joan has brought to this important 
position.

Co-operation in the running of the Club comes down to the match and selection committee of   
Margaret McKenzie and her merry band of workers in Shirley Ramponi, Marie Stiller, Ann Chant 
and our life member Edna Rice. When we assemble to play we know they have tried to select 
teams that will test our ability on the green and enjoy the day as well.

Our Rhonda, there is no one like our Rhonda McAliece persuaded into becoming Treasurer, she 
has learnt how to balance our books and in the process has become a very efficient Treasurer and 
for this we thank her. Rhonda has been our leading umpire for, how many years Rhonda? Of her 
own volition she has decided not to reaccredit this year and we will miss her sound knowledge and 
fairness in her deliberations on the green.

I rely on my Vice Presidents Lorraine McKellar and Gail Scanlan who are always in the background 
and ever ready to lend a hand, answer my questions and help when needed thank you girls for  
always being there for me.

I doubt that our Club would be in such good position monetarily speaking without Beryl Breed and 
Gail Scanlan and their respective husbands who turn up on Sub Club nights to sell raffle tickets. 
With their smiling faces and our identifying uniform tops who could say no to these two women and 
their raffle books. This is what is meant by going that extra metre to make a difference. Keep up the 
good work girls.

Beryl Breed is also our publicity officer and every week, without fail, she supplies a notation of our 
coming and goings. The Irrigator, then supplies the general public with our news in the Tuesday 
edition of the local paper. Beryl never stands still if there is a job to be done, she does it. From 
cleaning to making scones she is our “go to” girl. We can’t do it without you Beryl!

A special mention to our globe-trotting flower lady, Lee Noble tells me she is not a florist but to me 
and our Club she is and Lee highlights our special days with her talent. Thank you Lee for your 
splendid arrangements.

We inherited Garry Pengelly as our Greenkeeper and he manages our greens to perfection.          
Always amenable to our suggestions and tolerant of our time changes. Garry never forgets what 
we need and for that we thank him.

It’s always nice to know our men are there backing us up and sometimes working hard on any 
renovations that are needed. We certainly enjoy our mixed Saturday bowls and thank them for their 
patience.

To our Mother Club we pray you continue to prosper, please remember we need you and thank 
you to the staff and especially Adam McIntyre and the Board for your foresight and the wisdom you 
bring to a Club in need.

All in all Ladies we finished the year well.

MARGARET NOAD
President Leeton Soldiers Women Bowling Club 34 LSC Annual Report 2013-14
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